
Dixon W. Thomson, P.E., PC 
1710 E. 1220 N. 

Logan, Utah 84341 
Utah, Idaho, and Nevada Licensed 

 

July 23, 2014 

Heber M. Wells Building 
160 East 300 South  
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
RE:  Changes to Schedule 111 Home Energy Savings Incentive Program 

Dear Utah Public Works Commission: 

This letter is to express opposition to Rocky Mountain Power’s proposal to change the retail residential 

program. As you know presently Rocky Mountain Power customers purchase LED or other energy saving 

lighting from numerous sellers and they, the customer, file the rebate themselves either by mail or 

online on Rocky Mountain Power’s website with their proof of purchase and Rocky Mountain Power 

account number.  

I am involved with sales of LED fixtures for this market in Cache Valley, Utah and have sold about 

$200,000 of these products this year in this relatively small market.  

It would be unfair to change this program to close this opportunity for numerous small businesses many 

of which are Rocky Mountain Power customers.  

This program has reduced Rocky Mountain Power energy consumption by thousands of kilowatt hours 

and it is not justified to broad brush this now with a few large box stores just to reduce the rebate 

processing expense.  

 

Thanks for your consideration,  

 

 

Dixon W. Thomson   

 

     

 


